
March 31, 2023

 Public Meetings Next Week:
City Council Meeting Tuesday, April
4th, 7:00 p.m.

  

Join us on Nextdoor
Visit our website

http://www.facebook.com/LakeElmoMN
https://nextdoor.com/agency/city-of-lake-elmo/?i=snswjjjxsythlcbhmwjd
http://www.lakeelmo.org


House Hearings
Mayor Cadenhead was at the
Capitol again last week,
testifying at a hearing in the
MN House regarding HF 2304,
a Bill that includes the City's
request for a permit to
construct and operate a new
well. The full video can be
viewed by clicking the link
here: Video

https://www.house.mn.gov/hjvid/93/896654


Public invited to open house on Highway 36/Lake Elmo
Avenue improvements April 19

The public is invited to an open house to review and provide feedback on design
alternatives that will improve the intersection of Highway 36 and Lake Elmo Avenue, or
County Highway 17.

The open house will be 4 to 6 p.m. Wednesday, April 19, at River Valley Church.
The church is at 5900 Lake Ave. N., Lake Elmo.

The project will seek to overcome the current deficiencies at the intersection, and improve
its safety and capacity. Design alternatives will also improve bicycle, pedestrian, and ADA
facilities in this area.

This is the second open house in the planning process for intersection improvements.
Information from the previous open house and past newsletters may be found on the
Washington County website at www.co.washington.mn/LakeElmoAvenue.

https://www.co.washington.mn.us/LakeElmoAvenue


Help Support Lions Park for the 2023 Season!

We hope you will consider supporting the Lions Park ball field by purchasing a
sign for the season that will hang on the outfield fencing. Advertising your
business and/or cause with a vintage style sign helps create a vintage feel at the
ball field and shows your support for this amenity that has benefitted our youth
and community for decades. Your advertising funds are used solely for
improvements to the Lions Park ball field area; none of the funds are used for
general city expenses.

To participate, all you need to do is send your contact information and a $500
check payable to the City of Lake Elmo-Lions Park Sign 2023, 3880 Laverne
Ave N, Lake Elmo, MN 55042 by April 30, 2023. We are not able to take
payment by credit card at this time. After it is received, staff will contact you
and support you through the process of producing the sign and getting it
placed for the season. The cost of designing and producing the sign is included
in the $500 fee.
We hope that you will consider a sign subscription at Lions Park for the 2023
season!  Again, thank you for your support of this community asset.

Park and Court Reservations

With Spring around the corner, we are in
high gear with park reservations. To access
all reservations, please visit the website via
the link below and use the drop down menu
on the top right side to move between park
calendars. The city's park use policy can
also be found on the reservation page.

Park Calendars

https://cms8.revize.com/revize/lakeelmomn/calendar.php


Compost Bin and Rain Barrel Sale

Washington County is excited to partner with the
Recycling Association of Minnesota to sell
discounted compost bins and rain barrels to
Washington County residents. Home Composter
compost bins are $56 and Rain Catcher rain
barrels are $70. Pre-ordered items must be
picked-up at the Environmental Center within 90
days of purchase.   

Order online

Reduce-Reuse-Recycle!

It is that time of year again when
we start thinking about spring
cleaning. Are you sure about
what is trash and what can be
recycled, and where to take it?
Washington County has a new
interactive disposal directory
located here: Disposal Directory
Try it out! It is a great tool for
identifying what and where you
can donate, recycle, or dispose of
unwanted items.

https://www.co.washington.mn.us/2813/Compost-Bin-and-Rain-Barrel-Sale
https://www.co.washington.mn.us/630/Disposal-Directory


EPA Announces new PFAS Standards

Councilmember Jeff Holtz spoke with WCCO
regarding the EPA announcement of new PFAS
standards. A link to the video of the story that
aired on WCCO can be accessed below.

WCCO

Get involved!
The City of Lake Elmo is seeking interested
residents to serve on the Parks Commission
and Economic Development Authority (EDA).
The Parks Commission meets 1 time per

https://www.cbsnews.com/minnesota/news/as-epa-announces-new-pfas-standards-east-metro-communities-still-working-to-decontaminate/


month and the EDA meets quarterly. No
experience is necessary! Application and more
information is available on the City's website:
click here , or contact City Administrator
Kristina Handt for more information:
khandt@lakeelmo.org.

Pothole Patching
Pothole season is here! Lake Elmo Public
Works Crews are out improving the
roadways. Please use caution when
approaching crews and feel free to report
potholes to Public Works at 651-747-3940
This week crews again concentrated on the
north east corner of the city - Tana Ridge,
Carriage Station, Tapestry, Fields of St Croix
and others. 

Report Streetlight Outage

Xcel Energy maintains streetlights on
public streets in Lake Elmo. If you notice a
streetlight that is burned out or
malfunctioning, please use the link below
to report the issue. It's helpful to note the
location with nearest cross streets and the
pole number if you are on foot and able to
make note of it.

Click Here to Report Streetlight
Outage

MPCA Utilizing New Technology to
Clean Water in Lake Elmo

Minnesota Pollution Control Agency has placed
equipment at Tablyn Park that utilizes a new
technology to remove contamination from
groundwater. Click below to view a KSTP news
story featuring an interview with Councilmember
Jeff Holtz.

KSTP Story

Washington County staff and the City of Lake Elmo staff recently received a tour of
the experimental SAFF unit located at Tablyn Park. The MPCA indicated they are
currently successful in removing 95% of the PFOS from the 30,000 gallons of water
they pumped each day from the Jordan aquifer. Preparations have begun to start
filtering surface water in Raleigh Creek.

http://www.lakeelmo.org/government/commissions_and_committees.php
https://www.xcelenergy.com/outages_and_emergencies/report_outage
https://kstp.com/kstp-news/top-news/mpca-gives-first-look-at-new-technology-designed-to-clean-water-in-the-east-metro/?utm_medium=onsite&utm_campaign=thumbnails&utm_source=zetaglobal


The Brookfield building at 3880 Laverne Avenue
is closed and under construction. All City

Services are available at City Hall, 3800 Laverne
Avenue

Please drive slowly and watch for construction
activity

Running a company of any size can be a challenge. For a small business
owner, it can be a lonely one too. Wouldn’t it be helpful to have a group of
peers where you have a forum for exchange of information, ideas, insights,
and perspectives?
 
That’s what our WHAT’S NEXT CEO Roundtable is all about - a place where
you can work through your specific business issues with fellow small business
owners. This is not a networking event. It is a peer-to-peer group that provides
a secure environment for open, confidential discussions about concerns,
problems, and opportunities a member may be facing.
 
Our What’s Next CEO Roundtable is a professional business meeting consisting
of small business Presidents, Owners, and CEOs from Washington County. The
group will consist of 10 to 12 members from non-competing companies.



 
The purpose of the group is to provide a gathering for the exchange of
information, ideas, insights, and perspectives. All meetings are completely
confidential which provides a secure environment for open discussions about
concerns, problems, and opportunities a member may be facing. On occasion,
guest speakers will present ideas and solutions to roundtable members.
 
The value of joining and attending our monthly CEO Roundtable is to learn
from peer-to-peer experiences through a facilitated roundtable conversation.
You benefit by learning from each other’s achievements and mistakes.

For more information click here: What's Next CEO

https://www.eastmetromsp.org/whats-next-ceo






Public Facilities Project Update



Drywall installation is in full swing in the future council chambers. Work on other interior
areas this week includes Tile, carpet, cabinetry and painting.

Additional information is available on the City's City Center

http://www.lakeelmo.org/government/public_facilities_improvement_project_updates.php
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